Minutes of the IAIA section meeting, 1 June 2005, Hyatt Regency Cambridge Hotel, Boston

Attendance: rob@quigleyandwatts.co.nz ; carolyn@quigleyandwatts.co.nz; b.harris-roxas@unsw.edu.au ; alan.bond@uea.ac.uk ; Erica_ison@yahoo.co.uk ; ben.cave@caveconsult.co.uk ; martin.birley@shell.com (martin@birleyhia.co.uk) ; suphakijn@yahoo.com; sombatsh@yahoo.com ; caroline.Phillips@ucl.ac.uk ; ivan uys at Rivm(?) ; pfuru@dblnet.dk ; amui@chevrontexaco.com ; amf@shdir.no ; roy_Kwiatkowski@hc-sc.gc.ca ; j.veerman@erasmusmc.nl ; diane_mcclymont-peace@hc-sc.gc.ca ; m.mccarthy@ucl.ac.uk ; acd7@cdc.gov ; lea.den.broeder@rivm.nl 

Chair: Lea den Broeder

Minutes of last year's meeting

The minutes of last year's meeting were accepted.

Matters arising

the NICE HIA gateway will carry a report on the evaluation of HIA

Yasmin Von Schirnding from WHO did not respond to our request for a progress report last year.

Item 10: draft strategic plan

There is a position paper on including health in strategic environmental assessment in preparation for the SEA conference in Prague. A draft is available on the IAIA web page and responses are requested. There will be a health topic at the Prague meeting and four people said they were going. There is currently a scarcity of health-related abstracts submitted.

3. Briefing on current health-related activities in the IAIA board

Yasmin Von Schirnding is not ale to attend the section meeting. She has not responded to request for information.

4. Sections coordinating committee report

There may be a new and improved abstract vetting system in future. A limited number of slots may be assigned to each stream. We agreed to establish a geographically equitable procedure for selecting abstracts, in order to encourage newcomers. We discussed having an extended and enhanced HIA poster session to absorb extra abstracts and this would require an extended deadline for posters.

We need to update our section action plan. Lea will e-mail us with a request for input.

Section leader rotation: we will need a new section leader next year. Lea will email a request for a volunteer.

5. HIA in IAIA material and web site

The intellectual property rights of published pages have to be kept clear.

Pages can be published in either the open or closed section.

There is often a need for a section to add new material or revise existing material.

More good material is required on the closed side of the site.

We should send IAIA a list of links to other HIA sites and this should go in the key citations page.

There is always a problem keeping lists up-to-date.

Peter Furu volunteered to look after the health section of the site.

6. HIA list server

Some sections have a list server manager. In view of her excellent work with the HIA newsletter, we request Marleen (who could not be present) to manage this.

7. Integration of HIA and other IA

Lea has been in discussion with the SIA section and proposes a pre-conference workshop in collaboration with them next year.

8. HIA international principals and practices paper

We had held a roundtable about the subject during the conference. At the roundtable we concluded that the WHO paper should be developed separately to the IAIA paper. We need volunteers to draft a four to five page paper for IAIA. The following people volunteered: Rob Quigley, Alan Bond, Roy Kwiatkowski, Ben Cave and Lea den Broeder.
9. HIA training/certification/benchmarking

This item was dropped from the agenda

10. UK/Ireland IAIA branch

Martin Birley informed the meeting that a branch is being formed and he is on the interim committee. People from elsewhere in Europe expressed an interest in joining. The initiating e-mail will be forwarded to attendees of the section meeting by Martin Birley.

11. HIA training course

The HIA training course that was held pre-conference was successful. A full report is in preparation and the course will be repeated next year.

12. Any other business

We encourage people to volunteer for the election to the Board. Health section members could provide support by lobbying.

